
 

Next Week:  
Sunday 3 November  

All Saints Day 
 

8.30am:   Holy Communion  
10.00am: Parish Eucharist 
Theme:  “One holy catholic and apostolic 

church… one baptism for the 
forgiveness of sins” 

Preacher:  Rev Jeremy Groombridge 
Priest: Rev Susan Atkinson-Jones 
 

[Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18] 
Ephesians 1:11-end 

John 17:6-26 
 

4.00pm:  Memorial Service  All welcome 

CHURCH NOTICES 
Can you sing? I f you would like to join our four part choir for the carol service (22nd Dec), 
please contact me as soon as possible, email johnwjones04@aol.com, as rehearsals will start during 
November. John Jones   

Children’s Society Christmas cards will be on sale after the 10.00 am service for the next five 
Sundays. Jean Kelly 

Chris and Alison Hawksbee's latest prayer letter in Paraguay is now available.  A few copies at 
the back of church, or ask Rosanne to send it to you. 

ChurchSuite Rota Reminders Another step forward! Just to let you know that if you are on the 
church rota for anything, you should now be receiving an automatic email reminder 3 days before it 
happens. Any problems with this, let me know. Thank you. Rosanne 

Spam emails There has recently been a spate of spam emails purporting to come from sanderstead-
parish.org.uk. These often ask you to click on a link. Please don't click on anything you are not sure about. 
Check the "From" line at the top and don't open if it has an unknown address. Delete any such email and, if 
you wish, report it to your email provider. Corrie 

CHRISTMAS DAY LUNCH AT ALL SAINTS’ If you know anyone who would like an invitation to our 
Sanderstead Parish Christmas Day Lunch in All Saints’ Hall, or you yourself would like an invitation, please 
leave a name and address in the Parish Office.  Lifts will be arranged if required.  Helpers will be needed on 
the day for transporting guests to and from the meal, serving drinks and  welcoming guests and also for 
setting up on the afternoon of Christmas Eve.  We would love to hear from you in the coming weeks - 
cathy@butler-family.co.uk / arnold@butler-family.co.uk  Cathy & Arnold   

 

DATES 
SANDERSTEAD PCC There w ill be a meeting of the PCC on Tues 29 October at 8pm at St 
Edmund’s Church (William Goddard Room). Chris Babbs, PCC Secretary 

Light Party Thurs 31 October for Ages 5-11, 4pm—5.15pm in the All Saints Church Hall. 
Activities, Games, Refreshments & Fun. DRESS UP—no scary costumes or masks. Please invite friends and 
neighbours—pick up some flyers at the back of church. Annalie 

Memorial Service at All Saints Church Sun 3 November, 4pm. Light a candle to remember 
someone who has died. I need a volunteer to be steward; also someone to do simple refreshments [tea/ 
coffee / biscuits] afterwards.  Please speak with Martin or a Churchwarden. Martin 

Science/Faith talk at Christ Church, Purley on Tues 12 November, 7pm (doors open at 
6pm). The speakers are Dr. Martin & Rev.[Mrs.] Hodson, from The John Raye Initiative, a major 
environmental organisation. The talk will last for about 45 minutes, followed by a 20 minute Q & A 
session. The event is free of charge, with a [suggested] donation of £1, to cover expenses. Joy Perkins 

REVD SUSAN ATKINSON-JONES’S LAST SERVICE will be Holy Communion at 11am on 17th 
November at St Edmund’s. It will be followed by a two-course lunch. I f you would like to join 
St Ed's for lunch, please contact one of the St Edmund’s wardens, chrisbabbsuk@waitrose.com, (with any 
dietary requirements please).  All Saints will be giving a farewell gift to Susan.  If you would like to 
contribute, please put donations in an envelope marked, 'Susan' in the collection or via the Church 
office.  Martin 

Mission Shaped Ministry—a one-year part-time course for anyone who wants to be more 
effective in mission. It is part of Fresh Expressions from the Diocese of Southwark, and is creative and 
reflective for individuals or small groups. The new dates for this course are 18 January— 7 November 
2020 There are about 10 dates which includes a weekend away. For more details, contact Rosanne. 

Please Pray… 

Give thanks for: All our contacts w ith 
children and families through Toddlers, Jigsaw, 
Family Fun, baptisms, assemblies, Cubs, 
Brownies. 

For those in need: All those coping w ith 
declining health, and the bereaved.  

For justice in the world: Refugees; action 
on climate change; for our politicians & Brexit; 
and all those working for peace. 

For our Mission links: Including Pastor 
Patrick and the House of Hope’s work in Kenya 
for girls fleeing forced early marriage, and Chris 
& Alison Hawksbee building up the church in 
Paraguay. Please also pray for the Sugandh team 
who work in New Delhi with families and children 
living in the slums; pray for project leader Mrs 
Thangtei David. 

For our community: Lime Meadow  Avenue, 
Gainsborough Drive and Cardinal Close  
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Please pray for: 

 

Sanderstead PCC: Tues 29 October, 8pm at 
St. Edmund’s  

Midweek Communion: Thu 7 November, 
12.30pm 



 

TODAY 
 

Sunday 27 October  
Last Sunday after Trinity 

 
8.30am:   Holy Communion in  
    St. Catherine’s Aisle 
Theme:  All who exalt themselves 
 
Joel 2:23-end  (Bible page: 913) 
2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18 (Bible page: 1197) 
Luke 18:9-14   (Bible page: 1052) 
 
10.00am: Sanderstead Light 
Theme:  Zaccheus 

Contact Us 

Rector: Revd Canon Martin Greenfield      
rector@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8657 1366    day off—Fri   

Asst Priest: Revd Jeremy Groombridge CB     
jeremy@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8668 7795   day off—Mon 

Children & Families Pastor: Annalie Taylor      
annalie@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                
8657 0665-option 6, Mob: 07486 543146             
days off - Fri & Sat 

Parish Office: Paul Shipley    
parish.office@sanderstead-parish.org.uk        
8657 0665     Mon-Fri, 10-12 

Rector’s Admin Assistant: Rosanne Morris 
admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8657 0665- option 5   Mon, Tues, Thu 10am-2pm       

Churchwardens: Lynne Davison, Kevin Wright 
churchwarden@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

Pastoral Minister: Sandra Groombridge   
sandragroombridge@aol.com  8668 7795 

Collect for Last Sunday after Trinity 
 
Almighty God,  
since without you  
we are not able to please you,  
mercifully grant that your Holy Spirit  
may in all things direct and rule our hearts,  
through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord.   
Amen 

 

Psalm 65 

1 Praise awaits you, our God, in Zion; 
    to you our vows will be fulfilled. 

 

2 You who answer prayer, 
    to you all people will come. 

 

3 When we were overwhelmed by sins, 
    you forgave our transgressions. 

 

4 Blessed are those you choose 
    and bring near to live in your courts! 
We are filled with the good things of your 
house, of your holy temple. 

 

5 You answer us with awesome and righteous deeds, 
    God our Saviour, the hope of all the ends of the 
earth and of the farthest seas, 

 

6 who formed the mountains by your power, 
    having armed yourself with strength, 

 

7 who stilled the roaring of the seas, 
    the roaring of their waves, 
    and the turmoil of the nations. 

 

8 The whole earth is filled with awe at your 
wonders; where morning dawns, where 
evening fades, you call forth songs of joy. 

 

9 You care for the land and water it; 
    you enrich it abundantly. 
The streams of God are filled with water 
    to provide the people with corn, 
    for so you have ordained it. 

Holy Communion: Regular communicants, 
including children, are welcome to receive the 
sacrament with us here. Gluten-free wafers are 
available on request. 

A children's area for pre-school is available 
with toys and books on the far left in St 
Catherine's Aisle.  

JIGSAW for school aged children meets for 
Bible stories during the 10am service. 

Pastoral Care: I f you’d like a chat with Canon 
Martin, call 8657 1366 or email  
rector@sanderstead-parish.org.uk   

Prayer Chain: To put a confidential message 
on the chain contact Sandra Groombridge— call 
8668 7795 or email sandragroombridge@aol.com  

Safeguarding / ‘A Safe Church’: If you ever 
have any concerns, speak with one of the clergy 
or with Margaret Quiney 8657 4087 or Katheryn 
Hewitt 8657 6659, our Safeguarding Officers. 

Health & Safety: Please ensure that you 
know the location of your nearest fire exit. 

Sermons at All Saints are often recorded, so 
if you missed a Sunday or want to hear a message 
again, you can find sermons to listen to on our 
website- www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk/talks 
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Extending God’s Welcome to All.  
Committed to GROW:  

in Discipleship, Service & Numbers 

All Saints’ Sanderstead  
www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

A Prayer for our Nation 

 

God bless our land,  

God guide our leaders, 

God heal our divisions, 

God forgive our selfishness. 

Guide the leaders of this and every nation 

That our peace and unity may be restored,  

through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen  


